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NEWS RELEASE: Commission schedules technical hearing on Idaho Power application to 

provide electricity to Micron subsidiary. 

 

BOISE (July 31, 2025) – The Idaho Public Utilities Commission will hold a technical hearing in 

late October on an application from Idaho Power seeking commission approval of a special 

contract between the utility and Micron Idaho Semiconductor Manufacturing. 

 

Idaho Power is seeking approval of the contract to provide electric service to a new memory 

manufacturing fabrication complex. Large power service customers that receive electric service 

in excess of 20,000 kilowatts are required to make special contract arrangements with Idaho 

Power. Large power service customers between 10,000 kilowatts and 20,000 kilowatts may 

optionally take service under a special contract. The contracts are intended to ensure the costs 

associated with serving the customers are incorporated into the rates they pay. 

 

Technical hearings are held when a utility’s application may be more significant to customers or 

present complex issues. Parties to a case cross examine witnesses and submit testimony during 

the hearings.  

 

The hearing will be held on Tuesday, Oct. 28, at the commission’s offices, 11331 W. Chinden 

Blvd., Building 8, Suite 201-A, Boise, ID 83714. It will begin at 9:00 a.m. (MDT) and conclude 

at 5:00 p.m. 

 

Those interested in attending the hearing online can visit idahogov.webex.com and enter meeting 

number 2630 700 3736 (no spaces between numbers). Then click on the green “Join” button. At 

the next window, please enter this password: Commission. Next, please click on the green “Join 

Webinar” button. At the next window, please enter your name and e-mail address, and then click 

on the “Next” button. Then click on the green “Join Webinar” button. 

 

Those interested in listening over the phone can call 1-415-655-0001 and enter meeting number 

2630 700 3736 when prompted. 
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Additional information is available at: puc.idaho.gov/case/Details/7454. 

 


